
 

 

Reedurban Presbyterian Church   
  

Our dwelling place has been with the Lord for 90 Years of 
Ministry 

 
 

Reedurban NOVEMBER 2017 Newsletter 
 
 

It’s Stewardship Campaign Time! 
 
      The pumpkins continue frost-free as of this writing, but the leaves are falling, and with the end of this year 
now in sight, we turn our attention to the work of the church in the year to come.  The Stewardship and 
Mission Ministry Team will soon be sending out information and materials to enable the congregation to offer 
an estimate of financial giving for 2018.  To help you begin thinking about your gifts to the work of the church, 
we are sharing a list we’ve begun to compile of what our offerings support: 
 
   Regular worship of the Lord God, Father, Son and Holy Spirit on Sundays and special holy days 
       throughout the year, the celebration of the sacraments  
   Talented musicians to provide weekly leadership, and instrumental and vocal music throughout         
       the year 
   Pastoral leadership for worship church governance, spiritual formation, and pastoral care in times 
       of illness, grief, and life changes and challenges 
   Skillful management of the church office, clear communication in and beyond the congregation to  
       aid our mission 
   Skillful custodial services 
   Small group ministry and Bible Studies 
   Christian Education on Sunday morning and special programs for spiritual growth  
   Parish Health Ministry education, assistance and support 
   Fellowship programs and events to help us grow together as a faith community 
   The Community Dinner monthly ministry to the wider community 
   Management of the church building and grounds for mission and outreach 
   Meeting with International Peacemaker from Mexico 
   Supporting PCUSA national and international mission, including medical care, education for 
       children through adults, clean drinking water, agricultural equipment and animals, assistance 
       to people and communities in times of disaster and conflict, and the witness to the saving love 
       of God in Jesus Christ 
   Deacons ministries, including emergency and holiday food assistance, monthly Giving Tree items 
       for local social service programs and ministries, funeral dinner ministry, plus financial  
       contributions to important missions like the Total Living Center and Pathway Caring for Children 
   Provide a home for The Preschool Around the Corner, Boy Scout Troup #912, AA and OA 
   And also:  Fifth Sunday Arts emphasis in worship 
                  Inspirational concert by Simple Gifts musical duo 
                  Mid-week Healing Service to seek God’s blessing of wholeness 
                  Special Financial Gifts of support to people and places impacted by natural disasters 
                      and warfare, made possible by the faithful, stewardships of our invested funds 
 
   Our offerings support many faithful ministries.  Thank you for your faithful gifts to God through the church 
that enable us to serve our Lord together! 
 



 

SESSION 
 

Rev. Shetzer led a discussion to plan a mission fair and luncheon for Sunday November 12.  Displays will be 
made to share the purpose of the various ministry teams with the congregation.  This will be a part of the 
stewardship campaign encouraging the use of time and talents within the church. 
Outreach Ministry Team is developing plans for a Chili Cook-off November 4.  The Christmas Tree lighting 
will be held December 12.  Ladies Christmas luncheon will be held December 16 at Grinders. 
Christian Education Ministry Team needs substitute teachers occasionally.  They are cleaning up the crib 
room, removing old furniture. 
Worship Ministry Team is making plans for the 500th anniversary of the Protestant Reformation on October 
29.  The Healing / Wholeness Service was a great success. 
Stewardship / Mission Ministry Team is planning this year’s stewardship campaign.  The Christmas Joy 
Offering will begin December 1. 
Parish Health Ministry Team is modifying the main bulletin board and caring for many members. 
Administration Ministry Team will use a guest organist on 10/22. 
Building and Grounds Ministry Team is getting carpet estimates for sanctuary.  The street sign needs the 
lighting repaired.  A fall cleanup is being outsourced. 
Finance Ministry Team reports excellent giving in September which will offset high insurance expense in 
October.  Budgets for 2018 will be reviewed at next month’s meeting. 
Nominating Ministry Team is in search of deacons and elders to fill our needs. 
 
         Respectfully submitted, 
         Jim VanEtten, Acting Clerk of Session 
 
 

  

 

PARISH HEALTH MINISTRY UPDATE 
 
November is national diabetes month. The bulletin board in the fellowship hall is currently 
being updated to current trends on; types of diabetes, signs and symptoms, medications, 
risk factors and dietary literature with handouts. 

 
The following lists are signs and symptoms of diabetes that many people are familiar with, but also symptoms 
that most people do not connect with diabetes. 
 
TYPICAL SIGNS AND SYMPTOMS OF DIABETES:  BLURRED VISION, HUNGER, THIRST, FREQUENT 
URINATION, SUDDEN SWEATING, SHAKINESS, SLOW HEALING OF ANY SORES, FATIGUE, 
OVERWEIGHT, AND SEDENTARY LIFESTYLE.  
 
SYMPTOMS OF DIABETES THAT CAN BE OCCURING BEFORE DIAGNOSIS IS MADE: HEADACHES, 
CHRONIC FATIGUE, INSOMNIA OR LESS THAN 5 HOURS OF SLEEP PER NIGHT, WEIGHTLOSS 
WITHOUT DIETING, MOOD SWINGS, BRAIN FOG, BLURRED VISION, NAUSEA/VOMITING, HIGH  
BLOOD PRESSURE,  HIGH TRIGLYCERIDES, FREQUENT INFECTIONS. 
 
If you notice any of these vague symptoms talk to your doctor:  ask to have your blood sugar tested at 
office visits and be sure full annual cholesterol labs are done. Risk factors such as family history, overweight 
and sedentary lifestyle warrant closer monitoring for this serious chronic health disease. 
 
Blood pressure screening is provided at the monthly Community Dinner. Next date is Tuesday,            
October 31, 2017 from 4PM – 6:30PM 

 
                                                                                           Respectively submitted,   
                                                                                  Gwen Weston  

 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 
During our monthly meeting the Deacons voted to supply the Rape Crisis Center with sweat suits and 
necessary essentials. The Center has been very grateful for our support.  
  
The continuation of dropping off magazines to the Domestic Violence Center was also approved. The center 
also appreciates our support giving a little diversion. 
  
The Mary Volpe Foundation Christmas tree will be in the Narthex December 3rd the gifts should be brought in 
by December 17th for our local families. 
 
The Deacons are collecting winter items (scarves, mittens, gloves, hats) for the Giving Tree during November. 
They may be left in the basket in the Welcome Center. 
 
          Submitted by:  Jeanne Carson 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Reformation Sunday is October 29th.  Rev. David Morgan will serve as “guest 
reformer.”  Music will include Luther’s great hymn, “A Mighty Fortress Is Our 
God” and closing with “Amazing Grace.”  Information will be available regarding 
the history of this event. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Chili Cook-Off 

 
Do you have a secret chili recipe?  Well, on November 4th at 5:00 p.m. you will have the chance to show it off 
and possibly be named the Chili King or Queen and take the Chili Trophy home!  There is a sign-up sheet 
located in the Welcome Center as to if you will be entering your chili or just coming for the fun and food!  
Please invite your relatives, friends and neighbors for an evening of fellowship and good food! Other 
surprises are planned for fun as well.   
 
 
 
 



 

Sunday, November 12, 2017 
 

Special Coffee Hour 
11:30am 

Delicious Light Lunch 
Visual Display: 

“Our Faithful Ministries Together” 
Come, learn about what our congregation is 
doing in Jesus’ name and consider how you 

might participate in meaningful ways. 
 
 
 

BETTY’S SHOE BOX MINISTRY 
   Collection begins on November 12th for our Outreach program of Betty’s Shoe Boxes. 
   Christmas wrap each box (lid & base separately), rubber band the top to the bottom and attach an 
appropriate label (boy/girl, age group).  In order to “not forget” the older children, an equal number of labels 
for each category will be available.  We will insert a Merry Christmas and God Loves You from Reedurban 
Presbyterian Church in each box. 
   Suggested items to include in each shoe box are: pens, pencils, sharpeners, crayons, markers, stamps/ink 
pad, writing pads, coloring or picture books, small cars, stuffed animals, yo-yo’s, jump ropes, toothbrush, 
toothpaste, combs, brushes, candy, gum, socks, ball caps, sunglasses, hair clips, toy jewelry, watches, Bible 
story books, etc.  DO NOT INCLUDE used items, war related items such as guns or knives or anything in a 
glass container. 
   A sample shoe box and labels will be available in the Welcome Center.  If you have any shoe boxes that 
you would like to get rid of please bring them to the church for others to pack.  Bring your filled shoe boxes to 
the church through December 10th.  Any questions, please contact Jack Robinson at 330-837-8217. 
 
 
 

CELEBRATION TREE 
 
The Celebration Tree event will be held on Sunday, December 3rd. It will be a Pot Luck Dinner beginning at   
5 pm.  As in the past, you will have an opportunity to purchase a light (or more) in memory of or in honor of 
someone special.  Each light is $5.00 and may be ordered until November 26th.  Light order forms will be 
available starting on November 5th.   
 

 
 

LADIES’ CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 
 
The Ladies’ Christmas Luncheon will be held on Saturday, December 16

th
 at 12:00 noon at Grinder’s Restaurant 

on Whipple NW.  Everyone will order off the menu and get a separate check.  The sign-up sheet will be in the 
Welcome Center beginning November 26

th
.   As in the past we will have a $5 Christmas ornament exchange. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Please note the Prayer Tree located on the bulletin board outside the office. The Worship Team is asking 
that you take a leaf from the basket on the shelf and write a prayer request on it. The leaf will then be hung 
on the tree. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
Open to anyone who would like to grow in their faith in the company of loving Christians. 

 

Seekers – Every other Tuesday 1:00 pm - 

Woodlawn Village Club House.  Questions: Carol 
Kaufmann 330-546-7316. 
 

Crafty Knitters – 2nd and 4th Thursdays    

10:00 am - church. Questions: Carol Mossor     
330-433-0701 or Pam Baxter 330-477-3389. 
 
 

 

Men’s Breakfast Group – 1st and 3rd 

Wednesdays 8:30 am – Main Street Grill (inside 
Buehler’s). Questions: Jack Robinson              330-
837-8217            
 

Sowers – 1st and 3rd Wednesdays 10:00 am - 

church: Don and Jackie Peel at 330-877-8745.  

 
 
 
 
 
The Monthly Community Dinner sponsored by the Men’s Breakfast Group is held on the last Tuesday of 
each month from 4:00-6:30 pm. The next dinner will be on Tuesday, October 31st.   If you can spare some 
time the men would welcome any help as well as desserts. Blood pressure screenings are offered as well.  
Jack Robinson (330-837-8217) can answer any questions.  

 
 
 
 

 
Adult Sunday School meets at 9:15am in the conference room.  The topic for the fall 
term is “Covenant with God” and focuses on God’s promises to the faith community as 
recorded in the Hebrew scriptures, our Old Testament.  Everyone is welcome to 
participate. 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 

 

EXERCISE YOUR RIGHT! 

 

Don’t forget to VOTE – 

 

Tuesday, November 7th 

 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
Daylight Savings Time ends Sunday, November 5th.  Turn your clocks back 1 hour 
before retiring on November 4th. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reedurban Presbyterian Church members, elder, deacons, Lynn, friends –  
   Thank you for the thoughtfulness, kindness, calls, prayers, cards, fruit basket and loving support shown 
toward Bill and me during the challenges of September of this year – the loss of David and Bonnie. 
   The comfort, peace and strength coming from God’s closeness in this difficult time has sustained us. 
 
          Bill & Dorothy Bowen & family 
 
To my church family, 
   Thank you for the cards and prayers for my surgery and healing.  Thank you Pastor Lynn for your visit in 
the hospital and the phone calls. I am truly blessed to be part of this congregation. 
 
          Carol Mossor 
 
Dear Church Friends, 
   I would like to thank everyone for all their prayers, visits and cards before and after my surgery.  A special 
thank you to Rev. Lynn for all her prayers, calls and visits.  You truly are a caring and loving church family.  
God bless all of you. 
          Yours in Christ, 
          Barbara J. Wright 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

THE PRESCHOOL AROUND THE CORNER 
 
October has been a very busy month for the preschoolers. The children are 
learning about the changes in the weather, apples, the letters A, B, C, and D. 
 
We have enjoyed stories from Reverend Lynn and music with Miss Wendy. We 

appreciate all they do for us. 
 
Our topic of study has been "All About Me". It has been wonderful learning about the children, their families, 
and pets. 
 
Our hamster, Hammy, has once again joined the classroom. 
 
We still have a few openings if you know anyone that is looking for a preschool please tell them about us. 
 

Reta Hale and Tricia Conner 
Phone: 234-348-0620 
Email: thepreschoolaroundthecorner@gmail.com 

 
 
Reminder:  For safety reasons no one will be permitted to use the back entrance or go beyond the 
partition from 8:30 to noon Monday – Thursday while they are in operation.  Thanks for your cooperation 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2017 SESSION 
Moderator: Rev. Lynn Shetzer Clerk:  Wendy Lichtenwalter   
Class of 2017:     Victoria Brunk    Carol Kaufmann 
      Chuck Leeser    Gwen Weston 
Class of 2018:     Charles Blackstone   Paula Bracken  
      Dwight Newsom   Jack Robinson 
Class of 2019:     Debbie Anderson   Wendy Lichtenwalter 

Gary Steinbach   Jim VanEtten 
 

 

                                                                    2017 DEACONS 
Moderator: Linda Radsick    Vice-Moderator: Darlene Mock   
Class of 2017:     Pam Baxter    Sue Larke 
      Linda Radsick    John Whitacre 
Class of 2018:     Marge Merrin    Darlene Mock 
      Tim Shetzer    Renate White 
Class of 2019  Jeanne Carson    Katie Hinson  

 Lois Pinhard    Margaret Whitacre 
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NOVEMBER 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 1
st
   Gary Steinbach 

 2
nd

   Jack Robinson 

 8
th
  Gavin Baxter 

   Ruth Ann Robey 
12

th
   David Weston, Jr. 

15
th
  Christopher Baxter 

16
th
   Vicki Whitacre 

18
th
  Darlene Mock 

21
st
  Jeff Wise 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
The December newsletter deadline is November 
15th. Please have your articles to Cheryl Robinson            
(330-837-8217) (email: car929@aol.com) or to 
the church office by then. 
 
 

LITURGIST SIGN-UP 
 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to be a 
liturgist for October.  The sheet for November is 
posted.  Won’t you consider volunteering? 
 
If you are interested, please sign your name.  If 
you have any questions, please contact Carol 
Kaufmann at 330-546-7316. 
 
 
 
 

NURSERY & SUNDAY SCHOOL 

UPDATE 
 
If you can help our occasionally, please give 
Paula Bracken a call at 330-477-8029. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We are looking for volunteers to be greeters.  
Please sign up for a Sunday or two. For more 
information on being a Greeter, please contact 
Pam Baxter at 330-477-3389. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 5 
 

Jerry & Sue Larke in celebration 
of their 39th wedding anniversary 

  
November 12 Victoria Brunk in memory of her 

mother 
  
November 19 Rick & Bonnie Radsick in memory 

of their parents’ birthday 
  
November 26 Dick Hambleton 
 
 
 

Marge Showers  (Hanover House) 
Chuck Blackstone 
Bill Bowen 
Dorothy Bowen 
Paul Daniluk 
Jerry Givens   
Katie Hinson 
Jackson Kiger II 
Nadine Regula 

Lori Waibel 
Paul Waibel 
Barb Wright 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 


